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The Annual Parents’ Meeting of the school happened last January 21, 2012. It was participated in by approximately
350 parents from preschool, grade school and high school. The main objective of the meeting was to inform the
parents of the achievements and accomplishments of the current academic year and targets for the next curriculum
year. Present were the advisers in all levels and served as registering officers. The registration started at 7:30 and
the meeting proper commenced at 8:15. Mrs. Rechelle Carolino, CL/VE Teacher and adviser of the second year
SVP led the opening prayer. Rev. Fr. Ramil R. Marcos, School Director, welcomed the parents and discussed the
administrative accomplishments of the school. He cited the accomplishment of the construction of the third floor
house visits, FAPE scholarships, participation of school personnel in the different ministries of the churchjgs

participation in church activities, Balik Biyaya Program, Medical Mission, Feeding Program, Launching of the
Website, Drop Everything and Read (DEAR), personnel’s continuing education, and trainings and seminars of the
teachers. Dr. Leo B. Galve, School Principal, presented the accomplishments in students’ services such as
leadership training seminar, echo-training seminar, academic early intervention, enrichment program, career path,
career talks, medical services, counseling services, and Guidance Office follow-up services. He also opened to the
attendees the targets for the next curriculum year which includes the inclusion of GMRC in the curriculum,
maximum participation of the school personnel in the ministries of the church, possible provision of air conditioning
units in grade 4, 5, 6, first year and second year classrooms, the change of school uniforms in grade 7, summer
remediation program in English,- noif

Math, Science and Social Studies, summer enrichment program for kinder pupils, increase of tuition, and the
implementation of K to 12 program of the government. After the presentation of the K to 12 program, question and
answer followed. Several questions were raised concerning the division of grade 3 pupils who will be grade 4 for
the next year, the provision of lockers, and clarification of the age bracket in enrollment to K to 12 program. The
meeting ended at around 10:15 a.m. Mr. Marcelino Malabanan hosted the program.




